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Hard as it is for my nonbirding friends to believe, 

summer is the season for out-of-state birders to visit 

southeast Arizona. 

The tradition of warm-season visits to the state is a 

venerable one, antedating the first Lane guide by nearly 

three-quarters of a century. One of the earliest traveling 

birders to visit our area was Samuel N. Rhoads, a well­

known New Jersey observer who spent five weeks in 

Pima and Pinal counties in the summer of 1891. Unlike 

most present-day visitors to the state, Rhoads not only 

observed the local birds but collected specimens for the 

Academy of Natural Sciences in Philadelphia, where the 

nearly 400 skins he took can still be examined today. 

Much has changed in the Santa Catalinas in the last 

century. Human intervention has altered habitats, and 

the ranges of certain birds have contracted or expanded 

in response. Early reports such as that published by 

Rhoads in the Proceedings of the Philadelphia Academy 

for 1892 provide an invaluable "baseline" for 

comparison - and a fascinating glimpse into what it 

was like to bird the Catalinas more than 100 years ago. 

Rhoads left Texas on 6 or 7 June 1891, arriving in Tucson 

on 10 June. He described Oracle, his base for much of 

his stay in Arizona, as "a post-hamlet situated in the oak 

belt" of the mountains; in just over a month's birding 

and collecting, he recorded 126 species, most of them 

represented by specimens secured in the canyons of 

the Santa Catalinas near Oracle. 

Many of the birds Rhoads recorded are still common 

and expected in the area today. Others are much rarer 

Scaled Quail 
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